
Delaware Harness Racing Commission 
Rules Committee Meeting   
September 1, 2015 at 10:00 A.M.
 Delaware Department of Agriculture

Dover, DE

Conference Room  
                                                                                                   In Attendance:
	Mark Davis, Executive Director
	Beth Steele, Chairman 

	Andrew Kerber, DOJ
	Patt Wagner, Vice Chairman 


                 Also attended: Dan Kazmaier, Sal DiMario- DSOA, Matt Sparacino, Karen Craft, Jim Boese, John Hensley, 

                    Judy Davis-Wilson, Charles Lockhart.
                 Minutes: Donna Krol  

Call TO ORDER

At 10:08 A.M.  Chairman Steele called the rules committee meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.  
Proposed Rule Change:

DHRC Rule 7.1.3.3.2 
Sal DiMario proposes that the DHRC permanently amend the 30 day qualifying rule to 45 days.  Mr. DiMario feels that the the 30 day is not the best practice anymore, 45 days should be the standard.  Dan Kazmaier disagrees with the 45 day proposal.  The 30 day rule is in place for a reason – it protects the horses and does not allow the horsemen to become complacent.  The rule states “Go The Course”, this wording was put in place as a control for the horse population.  Mr. Lockhart noted that Delaware uses day of race to date of entry in box, which in most cases is 36 days.  If changed to 45 days, the language for date of entry should be date of last start.  This could also be confusing to the public because it would not be 45 days , it would be 48 to 51 days. 
Chairman Steele called for a motion.  Motion was made by Jim Boese to accept the change to 45 days with the language change to date of entry.  Sal Dimario seconded the motion.

No vote was taken and the discussion continued .  Mark Davis noted that there are unattended consequences that need to be researched before changing this rule. 

Charlie Lockhart made a motion to table this proposed rule change until research could be completed.

Sal DiMario seconded the motion.  Motion was passed with unanimous vote.

Proposed Rule Change to 7.1.3.3.2 will be put on the agenda for the next Rules Meeting on December 1, 2015.

Discussion Items:

· Racehorse Registration RCI Model Rule:

This would require all horses to be registered with both the USTA and RCI.  Mark Davis is not in favor of this model rule.  Thoroughbred racing does not have the same registration as Harness racing does.

Discussion was heard, no one is interested in moving forward with the RCI Model Rule on Racehorse Registration.

No further action at this time.

· Review of 2015 Newly Adopted Rules/Regulations/By Law changes from USTA:

Sal DiMario proposed that the Racing Under Saddle adopted rules be put in place in the DHRC Rule Book so if needed in the future they would be there.   Both Harrington and Dover Downs are not interested in pursuing Racing Under Saddle.  Andrew Kerber noted that you are not permitted to put anything in the rules that you are not using .  Mark Davis added that there is an Executive Order now in place for agencies to go through every 3years and purge rules that are not in use or are duplicated.  
Racing Under Saddle Rules will not be entered in to the Rule Book.

Sal DiMario would like to propose USTA Rule 18.12 for adoption by DHRC.
§ 18.12 (Deleting the second and third sentences and replace them with the

language in BOLD): Use of Hobbles.—No horse shall wear hobbles in a race

unless it starts in the same in the first heat and having so started shall continue to

wear them to the finish of the race, and any person found guilty of removing or

altering a horse’s hobbles during a race or between races for the purpose of fraud

shall be suspended or expelled. Any horse habitually wearing hobbles shall not be

permitted to start in a race without them except by permission of the judges. Any

horse habitually racing free-legged shall not be permitted to wear hobbles in a race

except with the permission of the judges. Other than as aforementioned, the use

of hobbles from race to race shall be in the sole discretion of the trainer, and

not precipitate qualifying the horse.

Discussion was heard.   Sal DiMario feels this is simply an equipment change.  Dan Kazmaier stated that if there is no wagering involved then it does not matter, however if there is wagering involved than that horse must qualify if changing hobble status.   Jim Boese will look for an existing rule regarding the use of hobbles and will bring it to the next Rules Meeting.

Discussion was tabled and will be put on the agenda for the next Rules Committee Meeting on December 1, 2015.

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
None 
Close OF MEETING:
With no further business to discuss Beth Steele made a motion to adjourn.  Motion to adjourn was made by John Hensley and seconded by Mark Davis.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 
Next Rules Committee Meeting is scheduled for December 1, 2015. 10:00 a.m. at Dept. of Ag.


